

PAYNE RATNER
GOVERNOR

STATE OF KANSAS OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR TOPEKA

March 16, 1942.

Dr. Forrest C. Allen, Director, Physical Education, Kansas University, Lawrence, Kansas.

Dear Phog:

I want to acknowledge receipt of your letter of March 9th together with copy of your letter to Harold Keith of the University of Oklahoma which I have read with much interest. You stated the matter very ably and persuasively and I was glad to have the opportunity to read it.

The two boys, Mrs. Ratner and myself will be over toecheer the team on tomorrow night and rooting for them.

With very best wishes, I am,

PR/L

Fincerdy, Values _